Bassenthwaite Parish Council
Minutes of the Bassenthwaite Parish Council Meeting
 held in the Parish Room, Bassenthwaite on Thursday 5th August 2021 at 7.30pm.
 Bass meeting 161             
 Councillors Present: J Stephens (Chairman), R Jukes, J Mattinson, E Trafford, K Armstrong, 

                                     N Harrop & C Grace.          
 Also Present: E Clark (clerk) & Cllr Grainger (Allerdale Borough Councillor).                                          
1) Apologies – Apologies for absence were received & accepted from Cllr Reb, Cllr Langcake & Cllr Bowness (Cumbria County Councillor), 
 2)   Minutes - Resolved – that the Chair sign the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 1st of August 2021.
3) Public Participation – no comments or representations from members of the public received.    
    4)  Requests for Dispensations - there were no requests for dispensations.

    5)  Declaration of Interests – no declarations of interest.  
    6)  Cumbria Constabulary – the monthly police newsletter was circulated by email.   
      7)  Chairman’s Announcements  
a) A letter from St John’s Church, Bassenthwaite thanks the parish council for their £500 donation towards the churchyard grasscutting.  

b) A decision by the Minister has been made to put before parliament a proposal to form two unitary authorities in Cumbria to replace the county council and the six district councils.  Allerdale, Carlisle and Copeland will form a West Cumbria authority and Barrow, Eden and South Lakeland will form an East Cumbria authority.

           The aim is to elect councillors to the two authorities in May 2022.  There will be no change to the boundaries of local councils at this stage.  Calc will enter into discussions with leaders of the existing authorities on the way forward.

        8) Payment of Accounts & Receipts Received
       The following payments were considered & approved for payment:  
    Tivoli (Grasscutting August) 

                                       £209.62     
    Allerdale Borough Council (Annual Playground Inspection)
£  74.34

    Online Playgrounds  (Toddler Swing Seat)


£142.60
    Citizens Advice Allerdale     




£  50.00
    Councillors declined the request for a donation from Two’s Company, Keswick. 
    To note the following receipts received:

(i) Birch Trees (Wayleaves)


             £  10.00

(ii) South View (Wayleaves)



£  70.00

(iii) Green Farm (Wayleaves)



£  10.00

(iv) Chestnuts (Wayleaves)




£  10.00
       
       9) Financial Report - The balance as at the 31st July 2021 is £19,814.72 on all three PC accounts.  
            The bank reconciliation as at the 31st July 2021 was considered & approved.

  10)  Planning
  (a) Appeal Ref No:  APP/Q9495/W/21/3267632 - steel framed agricultural building – North Row, Bassenthwaite - appeal allowed & approval granted 16/07/21.
  (b) Ref 7/2021/2139 – extension of existing caravan park & associated infrastructure – Bassenthwaite Lakeside Lodges, Bassenthwaite -withdrawn 21/7/21.
  11)  Highways – No update on the Cooper Dub Light. There is poor visibility at the junction of North Row and the A591 due to overgrown grass and hedge.  There are overhanging trees in the Holly Bank area of North Row.  Park Wood is still in a very poor state.    
  12)  Parish PlayArea – the play area annual inspection report was circulated by email.  It was agreed that the wooden swings be replaced this winter.  Other maintenance required includes; the pins holding down the mats to be removed, mats require cleaning (clogged up), at some point the posts that prevent traffic going onto the grass require replacing & stones to be removed from the beck side swings matting.  Play area ideas, equipment & prices to be looked into for the next meeting.  
    13)  Tree Maintenance – a report and price from Tivoli to fell the diseased Lime tree was received by the council – further quote to be obtained. Enquires to be made with the LDNPA with regards to any Tree Preservation Order.  

            As per general advice on Ash Dieback, it was agreed to monitor the four Ash trees on the allotment area as currently the disease was not far advanced.    
    14)  Clerk’s Salary – NALC’s recommended hourly rate of £10.86 as at the 1 April 2020 was considered and approved by the council.  
    15)  Items for next Agenda - new items to be with the clerk by the 25th of August 2021.
     16)  Date of Next Meeting – it was noted that the next meeting of the Parish Council would be Thursday the 2nd of September 2021.     
                                         The chair closed the meeting at 8.25pm 
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